
 
May 2nd, 2025 

 RE: Guam Police Department Patrol Vehicles CPF 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for purchasing Guam Police Department 20 Patrol Vehicles in fiscal year 

2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Guam Police Department, located in 

Tiyan/Barrigada at Building 13-16A Mariner Avenue, 96913. The funding would be used for 

purchasing 20 patrol cars and accompanying radio communications systems. The project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because IT aims to address the critical need for acquiring 

marked police patrol vehicles to strengthen the GPD's response capabilities and overall public 

safety efforts. By augmenting its marked vehicle fleet, the GPD will ensure a more reliable and 

efficient response to daily safety and emergency incidents, mitigating potential shortcomings and 

enhancing community safety. Committee has the opportunity with this project to vastly improve 

Guam's law enforcement apparatus.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in 

section 501 of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152).  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

Sincerely,  

 
Member of Congress 


